
The Grange Medical Centre

Greenview Medical Centre

Kinsley Medical Centre

Minutes from Patient Reference Group Meeting

Tuesday 23rd July 2013- 12 noon

Venue: The Grange Medical Centre Therapy Unit- Hemsworth

Present:

John Buttree [JB]


Patient Representative – Chair

Angie Deakin [AD]


Patient Representative

Paul Stephens (PS)


Patient Representative

Rita Harrison 
[RH]


Patient Representative  

Kate Lamb [KL]


Assistant Practice Manager

Apologies:

Angela Marwood (AM)

Practice Manager

Minutes of last meeting

Minutes of the last two meeting were discussed and agreed. From these minutes, the following were discussed;

AD asked whether the new text cancellation service has had any impact on the DNA rate.

AP – figures to be checked on DNA’s before and after the Text cancellation service was started (15.4.13)

It was confirmed that Dr Sweeney will be going on leave for a month shortly and then returning on a part time basis.  

Electronic Prescription Service (EPS) was discussed again and out update on how it works given – this goes live from 31.7.13.  JB asked whether Upton pharmacies were signed up to this service otherwise patients may choose other chemists for their prescriptions.

AP – JB to check with the pharmacy whether they are signed up to EPS 

Security

There have been no further security incidents recently and staff are now much more aware of signing visitors into the buildings and codes have been changed to some internal doors.

Gym – the crack in the gym wall at Kinsley has been filled and looks much better.  KL advised a builder has assessed this crack and advised to fill it and monitor over the next few months.

Theatre update – KL provided update that the builders have now signed over the building to us as of 15.7.13 so work is ongoing on preparing if for use and establishing areas of work /contracts for use.

Car Park – this was discussed and KL advised that this is still on the agenda for it to be re-painted (or re-surfaced) at some point as finances permit.  KL advised that delivery vehicles had been asked to avoid restricting access at the front of the building where possible but that some deliveries have to be at that entrance due to size of vehicle or what they are doing here but where possible, drivers will use the rear entrance.

Bottom Gate – KL advised that discussions have taken place around placing a board outside advising patients that the bottom gate is closed as patients have reported not seeing the posters currently on display.

Appointments – KL advised that the triage system appears to be working and improving access but we are coming into the holiday season so access may be affected but we are working at this constantly to try and provide the best service.  PRG members expressed that they had rung for appointments recently and not been offered a triage call back despite requesting and not been able to get a same day appointment.

AP – KL to report back on rationale for offering triage call back to patients.

Pharmacy chairs – KL advised that chairs are now in the entrance to The Grange and are being frequently used.

Comments and Compliments (C&C)

C&C were discussed generally and it was felt that patients were using this as a way to complain which is not what it is for.  KL advised that there are sometimes prescription requests and questionnaires in the box for C&C.  AD suggested changing the sign on the box to a different background colour so this is not confused and to specify that it is not for complaints – agreed.

AP – change signs on C&C boxes to discourage complaints.

Minutes of meetings – attendees confirmed they are all happy to receive minutes electronically and email addresses were supplied on the signing in sheet.

Project Coffee Morning – it was agreed that there would be no PRG meeting in August and that a provisional date for the coffee morning is 15.10.13  It was also agreed therefore to have two meetings in September to facilitate this coffee morning and dates agreed as 3.9.13 and 24.9.13  The meeting on 3.9.13 to be dedicated to discuss and plan the coffee morning and ideas to bring to that meeting were;

· Who to invite and how? – Suggestions of ‘visiting’ and ‘district’ nurses to help with names.
· Do we want a theme?
· Transport for getting housebound patients here.  RH to make enquiries with Dial-a-Ride.
· Sponsor /Guest speakers – AD has provided name and number for fire service contact and will enquire about police and /or paramedics attending.  KL to enquire about guest speaker from hospital and possible medical rep sponsorship for food.
· Citizens advice bureau – KL to enquire whether they would be interested in attending
· Council – AD to enquire whether they would be interested in attending
· Any other thoughts /ideas to be brought to the September meeting.
Care Quality Commission (CQC) – KL provided a CQC document ‘A guide to working together’ directed at PRG members.  The document is available on line at;

www.cqc.org.uk/resourcesforgps plus some other useful information.  It was agreed that PRG members would access from home.

Electronic Data Sharing Model (eDSM) – KL gave an overview of what eDSM is in respect of sharing your patient data with other clinical ‘units’ such as podiatry, community diabetic service, continence services etc.  Further information is available in leaflets available on reception and one will be attached to the minutes. www.grangemedicalcentre.co.uk/electronic-record.asp
On-line Repeat Prescriptions – KL advised this is a new service we are introducing where patients can obtain a user name and password and then order their repeat prescriptions on line.  Prescriptions can still be sent to a designated chemist if required.  Patients need to provide two forms of ID with at least one being photographic if possible.  It was acknowledged that some patients may not have photographic ID and KL advised that the point of this is that the receptionist handing over the details are assured that this is the patient and is for confidentiality as the user name and password will give access to demographic details and medication information but there will be a common sense approach.  Additional questions such as postcode, date of birth, when did you last visit the doctors, have you had any operations etc could be used for example.

Date of next meeting – 3rd September 2013 from 12 till 2pm   


